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   Well boys, Spring has finally begun, and we 
have many activities ahead of us. We all know 
that April is Confederate History Month.  
Along with it comes Confederate Memorial 
Day and it’s many observances.  
   Due to construction, we cannot have our 
camp’s ceremony at the Confederate        
Monument in Gulfport. Instead, the  Handsboro 
Cemetery has been chosen as an alternate     
location. The ceremony will be held on Sunday, 
April 25th, at 3 pm. Please find the time to   
participate.  
  We will also be participating in the April 24th 
Division Memorial Ceremony at Beauvoir. This 
year’s keynote speaker will be the Commander 
and Chief Chuck McMichaels. It is sure to be a 
Great Day! 
   Along with our camp and Beauvoir’s      
Celebrations, there will be many other           
observances around the state that you can     
participate in. Remember, these are your      
ancestors, be proud of them. 
   We have also distributed our Confederate 
History Month  Posters to the school systems. It 
is our goal to have a poster in all the area 
schools and libraries. This was just part of the 
mission. Now we must ask our kids, grandkids, 
nieces and nephews if they have actually seen 
the posters in the their schools. This               
information will be used to help us with     
planning a strategy for next year’s poster. 
   You are also invited to come out to 
Beauvoir on April 10th or 11th. We will be  
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Attention!!!  
 

We will meet at the McAllister’s Deli in Biloxi once again this 
month. McAllister’s is on the North/West Corner of Pop’s Ferry and 

Pass Roads.  
We will meet at 7pm on April 8th. 

Hope to see you there! 

having a living history demonstration. It has 
been named the  “Spring Bivouac.” It is my 
hope that it becomes an annual event. 
   Also at Beauvoir, on April 30th at 8pm,  
there will be the “ Walk through History” 
production. This will be a musical event not 
to be missed. 
   All of these events are being produced to 
promote the Sesquicentennial.  You can learn 
more about the upcoming Sesquicentennial 
events at www.mscivilwar150.homestead.
com/Home.html. 
   I would like to thank those of you who   
supported the camp’s recruiting effort at the 
Vancleave Mule Pull. This was a great event, 
we made a couple of new member contacts 
and raised a little money to boot. 
  Happy Confederate Heritage/History 
Month! 
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Mississippi Division Lands Convention 
 

Gentlemen of the Mississippi Division  
It gives me great pleasure to announce that by unani-
mous vote of the National Convention Planning Com-

mittee we were selected to host the 2013 National Con-
vention in Vicksburg. The GEC this morning by all but 
one vote accepted the recommendation and we won the 
bid ! Tim Cupit, two members of the Vicksburg Con-
vention Center, and myself made our presentation last 
night ahead of the team from Virginia presenting for 

Gettysburg. According to the bylaws they can nominate 
themselves from the floor in Anderson against us but 

weather they will or not I don"t know. If there was ever 
a year to attend a national convention it is this one. I 

hope as many different camps from Mississippi will be 
represented there as possible. We need to make a good 

showing and will need your support if  
they come out against us.  

I appreciate the support I have received from many of 
you and over the next three years I look forward to 

working with many more of you to make 2013 a very 
memorable event.  

 
God Bless the Mississippi Division  

Alan Palmer Lt. Commander 
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Photos From the 2010  
Vancleave Mule Pull  

 
Top left– Compatriots 
Kenny Walker, Wayne 
Saucier and Ron Wade 
man the living history  

table. 
 

Top right– Color Sgt 
James Gipson  teaches 4 

young recruits Drill. 
 

Bottom left– Look at those 
camp members hard at 

work! 
 

Bottom right– The boys 
are getting instruction in 

the proper way to deliver a 
volley. 



Color copies can be downloaded at  
WWW.samdavis596.com 
 
Please send remarks and submittals to the Editor at ; 
Fallmuster@cableone.net 
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Sam Davis #596 provides Color Guard  for the  
Alpha Delta Kappa State reunion , 3-20-10 

Sam Davis #596 hosts 
 Confederate Memorial Day 

Ceremony 
 

   The Sam Davis Camp #596 will be hold-
ing our Annual Confederate Memorial Day 
Ceremony at the Handsboro Cemetery in 
Gulfport on Sunday, April 25th at 3pm.      

This alternate site has been selected due to 
the construction around the Gulfport Court-
house and CSA Monument.     

 The historic Handsboro Cemetery is the last 
resting place of many of the areas confeder-
ate heroes. We are in need of uniformed 
Honor Guard / Rifle Squad.  
 

All are invited.  
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  OFFICIAL REGISTRATION FORM  
115TH REUNION  - MISSISSIPPI DIVISION, SONS OF CONFEDERATE VETERANS  
AND 16TH REUNION - MISSISSIPPI SOCIETY, ORDER OF CONFEDERATE ROSE 

Grenada, Mississippi – June 4-6, 2010 
Hosted by the Major-General E. C. Walthall Camp #21 1  

and Belle Edmondson Chapter #14, MSOCR  
 
NAME(S) / TITLE  ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
SCV CAMP and/or OCR CHAPTER   
NAME & NUMBER                 ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                                                ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS    ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                      _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE # (H)  ____________________________  (C) ___________________________ E-MAIL ____________________________ 
 
SPOUSE NAME (for badge)    _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
GUEST NAME ______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
GUEST NAME _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

REGISTRATION AMOUNTS  
SCV and OCR Registration:  (NOTE - All registered members will receive a name  badge, a SCV convention medal*, program, and a 
bag of goodies.  Registration at the door will rece ive the same as long as supplies last.  *OCR regist rants will have a Tea in lieu of the 
medal.) Please register for your respective organiz ation below. 
 
On or before May 1, 2010 …..      $ 25.00 for each organization’s registration                                                   Qty: ______             
                                                                             $_____________  
                                     
 After May 1, 2010 .…..……..      $ 30.00 for each organization’s registration        Qty: ______                       $________ _____ 
 
Ancestor Memorials :  Each memorial is $10.00. PLEASE Print or type each memorial 
on separate page.                                                                                                                    Qty: ______        $_____________ 
 
Program Ads : $100.00 for full page;  $50.00 for half a page;  $25.00 for quarter page;  $15.00 for a business card 
size advertising (Please submit ad information on a separate page be fore April 30 or with registration form)        $ _ ___________ 
 
Banquet Registration  (per plate )  ………………..…...…….    $ 20.00                   Qty: ______                       $_____________ 
(No Meal Registration after May 25, 2010)   Buffet Dinner (Pulled Pork, Rotisserie Chicken, and Fixings)  
 
Tours :  Confederate Tour of Grenada   1:30 to 4:30                                          No.  ____________                          FREE                   
             Non OCR ladies that would like to attend the Tea         $10.00             Qty: ____________                    $____________ 
            
                                                                                         
Total Amount  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….           $ ____________ 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  
Cecil Fayard – 662-417-6089; e-mail: cecilafayard@msn.com  ,  
Keith Spence – 662-226-8797; e-mail: spencecsa1@aol.com   
 
 
 
OCR Information, Contact: 
Mary Leigh Stoker – 662-226-1332; e-mail: marystoker@cableone.net  
Kathy Latham– 662-417-2422; e-mail: kathylatham@cableone.net  

Convention Motel – Hampton Inn in Grenada.  Reserva tions can be made by calling 662-226-1886, ask for the Mississippi Division, 
SCV Convention rate.  Rates are $79.00 + tax a nigh t.  Reservations MUST BE MADE before May 15, 2010. Reservations after this date 
will revert back to the regular rate. Cancellations  must be made BEFORE May 25, 2010.  All rooms inclu de complimentary hot break-

fast every morning. 
 

Make Checks payable to:  SCV Camp #211 
Mail Checks to:  Keith Spence, 2880 Mt. Carmel Rd.,  Grenada, MS  38901  



Dear Friends and Compatriots, 
 
I grew up in a small community outside of Grenada, Mississippi. One of my best friends as I was growing up 
lived at the foot of a big hill located on the banks of Bogue Creek. Up on this hill we fought the Indians and 
the Yankees. We even fought the same enemies our fathers had fought in WW II. Up on this hill we had hide 
outs and tree houses and grapevine swings. Yes, we had many fine adventures on this hill. 
 
This adventurous life style often made us tired and thirsty. Also at the bottom of the hill was an artesian well 
or a fountain , if you will. This was a fine spring. The water was cool and tasted very refreshing after our hard 
fought battles or other adventures. This little fountain ran at a constant rate year around, regardless of rainfall 
or drought. As I have grown older I have realized that if that fountain could speak it could tell me about some 
of the Confederate soldiers who camped in the area in 1862. 
 
Now this little fountain ran off into a small swamp. Around the swamp you could find cypress trees and water 
lilies and many other plants associated with a swamp. Of course there was also spindly legged birds there feed-
ing on the life that the little swamp supported. 
 
The swamp drained off into a small creek and then on into Bogue Creek. Bogue Creek joined the Yalobusha 
River a couple miles down stream The Yalobusha and the Tallahatchie Rivers come together to form the 
Yazoo River. And of course the Yazoo River empties into the mighty Mississippi River. 
 
I suppose one could surmise that if it were not for that little spring or fountain and tens of thousands like it, 
then there would not be a drop of water in the Mississippi River. I consider this to be proof that it takes a lot of 
small things to make something great. 
 
I believe all of us are a fountain in life. I also believe that we all have fountains within ourselves from which 
we can draw strength and refreshment. As I write this I pray that all of us can say that we have the ultimate 
fountain in our life, Jesus Christ. 
 
However, as members of the SCV we should consider our Confederate Heritage to be a fountain. We can cer-
tainly look upon our Confederate heroes and know that we are seeing men of honor and dignity and courage 
and fortitude. When we consider our Confederate Heritage we must also remember the women of the South. 
Had it not been for the women who were left behind, there would have been much less for our soldiers upon 
their return home from the war. 
 
As we enter into this season of Confederate Memorial Services let us draw our strength and inspiration from 
that fountain that is our Confederate Heritage. 
 
Come, Thou fount of every blessing, 
Tune my heart to sing thy grace; 
Streams of mercy, never ceasing, 
Call for songs of loudest praise. 
Teach me some melodious sonnet, 
Sung by flaming tongues above. 
Praise that mount! I'm fixed upon it, 
Mount of thy redeeming love. 
 
God Bless the South, 
Terry W. "Beetle" Bailey 
Southwest Brigade Cmdr. 
Alabama Division, SCV 
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If [the Declaration of Independence] justifies 
the secession from the British empire of 
3,000,000 of colonists in 1776, we do not see 
why it would not justify the secession of 
5,000,000 of Southrons from the Federal Union 
in 1861. – New York Tribune, December 17, 
1860 
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“Thy remembrance shall endure into all generations.” 

 
-102nd Psalm  
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http://5thbrigademissdivscv.homestead.com�


